LEONIA RECREATION COMMISSION

MINUTES FOR THE MEETING OF

JANUARY 25, 2011
Acting Chairperson Chalkin called the meeting to order at 7:35 p.m, duly 

publicized, and in accordance with the Sunshine Law.

PRESENT:
-Acting Chairperson Hillary Chalkin, Commissioner Karl Marquardt (via computer link), Commissioner Bob Leap, Commissioner Brenna Mahoney, Commissioner Jennifer Leonard, Commissioner Ira Gold, Commissioner Greg Makroulakis, Superintendent Barbara Davidson, and Council Liaison John De Simone and Program Supervisor Patrick Powers.
ABSENT:

-Acting Chairperson Chalkin welcomed newly appointed Commissioner Makroulakis and Council Liaison John De Simone to the meeting. 

SELECTION OF OFFICERS:

Commissioner Mahoney nominated Commissioner Chalkin for the position of Chairperson.  Second by Commissioner Leap.   Discussion.
-A motion was made by Commissioner Makroulakis to accept the nomination of Commissioner Chalkin as Chairperson.  Second by Commissioner Leap.  Roll called.
Approved.  

Commissioner Leap nominated Commissioner Mahoney for the position of Vice Chairperson.   Second by Commissioner Gold.  Discussion.
-A motion was made by Chairperson Leonard to accept the nomination of Commissioner Mahoney as Vice Chairperson.  Second by Commissioner Makroulakis.  Roll called.   Approved. 

Commissioner Leap  nominated Commissioner Gold for the position of Treasurer.  Second by Commissioner Chalkin.  Discussion.
-A motion was made by Commissioner Mahoney  to accept the nomination of Commissioner Gold as Treasurer.  Second by Commissioner Leonard. Roll called.   Approved.  

SELECTION OF COMMITTIES AND CHAIRS:

Chairperson Chalkin suggested the Committees and Chairs be appointed according to the seniority of Commissioners.  The Commissioners expressed their desire as to which committee they would like to serve on.  Commissioner Marquardt expressed his thoughts regarding the number of times the individual committees meet per year.  After a brief discussion, Chairperson Chalkin stated the committees to be the following:

Swim Club Committee:  

Commissioner Leap, Commissioner Gold and Commissioner Makroulakis.    Commissioner Leap will act as Chair. 

Program & Fees Committee:  
Commissioner Mahoney, Commissioner Leonard and Commissioner Marquardt.  Commissioner Mahoney will act as Chair.  
Marketing Committee:
Commissioner Gold, Chairperson Chalkin and Commissioner Leonard.  Commissioner Gold will act as Chair. 

Commissioner Marquardt is not in favor of having the committees chosen solely on seniority.  He feels everyone should have an opportunity serve on each committee for at least one year so as to experience the full spectrum of duties of a Commissioner.  Commissioner Marquardt would like to see this change implemented for next year.  
PUBLIC PORTION:

-Jack Peters, 142 Park Ave., Leonia, NJ-  Mr. Peters passed out a letter to the Commission and then proceeded to read it.  The letter requested the Major Boy’s hardball field be named the Edward R. Miller Field in honor of his passing back in 1958.  The field would be renamed, a monument would be erected and the dedication would be on Opening Day 2011.  

-Thomas Miller, 64 Crescent Ave, Elmwood Park, NJ- Mr. Miller is the brother of Edward and reminisced stories about him and his brother.  He thanked Jack for coming forward with this request and expressed his appreciation for his efforts.
Chairperson Chalkin thanked Mr. Peters and Mr. Miller for sharing their memories with the Commission.  This topic will be placed on the agenda for discussion. 
MINUTES:

A motion was made to accept the Minutes of November 23, 2010, by Commissioner Leap, seconded by Commissioner Mahoney.  6 ayes, 1 abstention from Commissioner Makroulakis due to his not being a Commissioner in 2010.
FINANCIAL REPORTS:

- Activities-Recreation-Swim Club-Senior

-After a brief discussion a motion was made to approve the Recreation Activities, Operating, Swim Club and Senior Financial Reports by Commissioner Leap, second by Commissioner Gold.   6 ayes, one abstention from Commissioner Makroulakis due to his not being a Commissioner in 2010.
CORRESPONDENCE:

-The Commission Phone Log was given to the Commissioners for corrections and additions.  

- The Email from Mr. King will go to Committee for discussion. 
COMMITTEE REPORTS:
Swim Club Committee

-Superintendent Davidson gave an in-depth overview of the Swim Club Budget to date.                        
Program & Fees Committee 

-No meeting was held.  Program Supervisor Powers reviewed with the Commission the Baseball/Softball registrations.
-Superintendent Davidson informed the Commission that due to the Wood Park renovations the Rookie field will be unavailable this spring.  

-Commissioner Marquardt recapped on the newly instituted Basketball League.
Sports Booster Liaison Report

-Commissioner Leonard, with the help of Commissioner Marquardt reported on this year’s tree sale.

-The date for the dinner dance will be June 4, 2011.
Council Liaison Report

-Chairperson Chalkin again welcomed Council Liaison De Simone to the table.
-Council Liaison De Simone thanked the Commission for their warm welcome.   He assured the Commission he is here to help in any way possible and do not hesitate to reach out to him at any time. 
OLD BUSINESS:

-Wood Park Project Update-  Superintendent Davidson reported on the bid winner and the time line for the completion of the park.  

-Background Checks-  This topic will be placed on the agenda for next month.  

-Rec Office Hours-  Informational only.                                           
PUBLIC PORTION:

 -No public present
NEW BUSINESS:

-Plaque for Former Commissioners-  After a lengthy discussion the Commission has decided that from here on an appreciation letter will be given in place of plaques.                                                                                                                                                                           
-Petty Cash Processing Information-  Superintendent Davidson reviewed with the Commission that there will no longer be petty cash accounts in the Borough.  This decision will have major impacts on the Umpires Disbursement and Summer Camp Programs.  Council Liaison De Simone will bring this information to the Mayor & Council.  
-Lakeview Park and Off Leash Hours- This topic will be tabled until next month.  
-Recreation Building and BPU Clean Energy Grant-  Superintendent Davidson discussed acquired grant from state for new lighting and HVAC for the Recreation building.
At 9:55 P.M., a motion was made by Commissioner Marquardt to adjourn, second by Commissioner Leap.     Approved. 

